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WELCOME BACK! 
 
We would like to welcome you all back after the 
Christmas break and hope that you have all had a 
lovely Christmas! 
 
CHANGE TO MENU 
 
There are a couple of permanent changes to the 
dinner menu as follows: 
 
WEEK 3 – TUESDAY 
 
Chicken with Chinese Sauce (separate) – Main 
 
Cheese & Tomato Pasta Bake – Vegetarian 
 
WEEK 3 – WEDNESDAY 
 
Roast Chicken – Main 
 
HENDERSON AVENUE NURSERY 
 
If you have or know of a family in the area that has 
a child with a date of birth between 1st September 
2015 and 31st August 2016, they will be entitled to 
15 hour (part-time) funding for a nursery place in 
September this year. 
 
Oasis Academy Henderson Avenue have a fantastic 
Nursery, with 39 morning and 39 afternoon places, 
and we are now accepting applications for children 
to start in SEPTEMBER 2019.  If you would like to 
apply for a place in our Nursery, please collect an 
admission form from the office to complete and 
return to us so that we can put children’s names 
down on our list. 
 
CHANGES TO CONTACT DETAILS/ADDRESSES 
 
If you have had any changes to contact 
details/addresses for children at the Academy over 
the Christmas break, could you please let the office 
staff know at your earliest convenience, so that 
children’s records can be updated in case we need 
to contact anyone in an emergency by phone or 
text message. 

 

 
‘FRIENDLY FRIDAY’ – NURSERY ONLY 
 
We would like to invite our Nursery parents to 
‘Friendly Friday’ (stay and share) commencing on 
Friday 18th January (8.45am - 9.30am and 
12.30pm - 1.00pm).  We hope that you can join 
us!   
 
FOUNDATION 2 
 
Come and join us for the Foundation 2 Stay and 
Share on Wednesday 16th January. 
 
PLANETARIUM VISIT 
 
Just a quick reminder that Foundation 2 will be 
having a special visitor to support their ‘Space’ 
topic on Thursday 17th January. StarLincs is the 
only mobile planetarium based in Lincolnshire. 
They bring an exciting visual display of the night 
sky into the school. 
 
Thank you to all of the parents who have already 
contributed the £2.00 towards the Planetarium 
visit.  If you have not yet contributed to the visit 
and completed the form giving your child 
permission to take part, it would be appreciated 
if this could be done by Tuesday 15th January. 
 
JEWELLERY 
 
Jewellery is not permitted, except for children 
with pierced ears who may wear studs only on 
those days when they do not have swimming or 
P.E.  Earrings must be removed for P.E. lessons 
and swimming lessons (because of this it is 
advisable for children to have their ears pierced 
at the beginning of the Summer holidays).  If a 
child’s ears have very recently been pierced, they 
may wear their studs for P.E., provided that they 
are covered with tape by parents/carers before 
they come to the Academy.  Once the lesson is 
over, they may remove the tape. 
 
A normal watch may be worn once a child is able 
to use it correctly.  This must be removed for P.E. 
lessons.  
 

http://www.oasishendersonavenue.org/


 
AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 
 
Please find below, information regarding our 
after school clubs: 
 
Orchestra – Same children. Tuesday 29th 
January, 3:15pm – 4:15pm. 
 
Booster Breakfast Club – Allocated children.  
Wednesday 16th January, 8:15am. 
 
Choir Practice – Same children. Wednesday 16th 
January, 3:15pm – 4:00pm. 
 
F2 Bug Club – New Children (places allocated). 
Wednesday 16th January, 3:15pm – 4:00pm. 
 
Dodgeball Club – Allocated children.  Thursday 
10th January, 3:15pm – 4:00pm. 
 
Clog dancing – Same children. Thursday 17th 
January, 3:15pm –4:00pm. 
 
Y6 SATS Club – Allocated children. Thursday 17th 
January, 3:15pm – 4:15pm. 
 
Boxercise – Allocated children.  Friday 18th 
January, 3:15pm – 4:15pm. 
 
Y1 – Y6 Judo – Allocated children. Friday 18th 
January, 3:15pm – 4:15pm. 
 
WINTER CLOTHING 
 
Now the weather is turning much colder, could 
you please ensure that children have outdoor 
clothing to suit the weather conditions (coats, 
hats, gloves etc. and sensible shoes) and they 
are encouraged to wrap up warm at break and 
lunchtimes. 
 
For outdoor PE we would also like to suggest 
that children bring a pair of tracksuit bottoms, as 
it is too cold for shorts.  We have had a number 
of children forgetting their P.E. kits; may we 
suggest that children bring them in on a Monday 
and leave them for the week. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ELECTRIC SCOOTERS 
 
For health and safety reasons, electric scooters 
are not permitted on the academy premises.  
Unfortunately, there have been several 
incidents where children on scooters have 
nearly knocked into pupils and parents.  
Parents of any children coming to the academy 
on electric scooters will be contacted to come 
and collect them.   
 
CLASS ATTENDANCE – W/C 7TH JANUARY 
  

F2D 97.2 3P 97.3 

F2N 98.0 4F 96.5 

F2T 94.6 4G 95.3 

1A 91.7 4W 98.7 

1DB 95.0 5N 97.9 

1P 94.8 5S 90.3 

2B 97.6 5W 99.0 

2HB 93.6 6C 99.6 

2T 96.0 6CS 93.0 

3AC 98.7 6M 94.7 

3MS 94.7 TOTAL 95.9 

 
Well done to 6C on achieving 99.6%! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 


